Mayor of Providence

Jorge O. Elorza

August 10, 2021

Honorable Members
Providence City Council
City Hall

Dear Honorable Members:

Pursuant to Section 302(b) of the Providence Home Rule Charter of 1980, as amended and Section 42-
63.1-11 of the Rhode Island General Laws, | am this day re-appointing Michael Bryan, General Manager
of the Renaissance Providence Hotel in Providence, Rhode Island, to the Greater Providence-Warwick
Convention and Visitors Bureau for a term to expire on June 30, 2024.

Sincerely,
orge O-Elorza
Mayor
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